
The Community Care Program is

A WIN-WIN 
for Seniors & the State Budget

SB 120 / HB 1330 Senator Celina Villanueva & Representative Mary Beth Canty

The Community Care Program allows 120,000 Illinois seniors to live in their homes and communities longer 
by providing the assistance they need at home. Seniors overwhelmingly prefer to remain in their homes, 
and home care is the most cost-effective way for the state to meet our federal long-term care obligations:

Candis Castillo 773.679.2801 • Alex Paterakos-Figueroa 312.287.2392
Dave Lowitzki 312.296.5802 • Andrew Kretschmar 847.525.1404

WHAT THE BILL DOES
 �This bill raises CCP rates to fund a $20/hour wage floor for caregivers

 �Requires agencies to spend 78.5% of CCP revenue on caregivers, an increase from the current policy 
of 77%. This makes every dollar spent by the state go further toward supporting caregivers

Home Care Nursing Facility Care

$18,500 Per Senior $86,000 Per Senior

Effective Date CCP Home Care Rate Supports Minimum Wage  
for Workers of

January 1, 2025 $29.63 $18

January 1, 2026 $32.75 $20

Seniors in Illinois are Going Without Care:
In FY24 there were 12.3 million authorized CCP service hours that  
were not fulfilled, often meaning there was no caregiver available


